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FROM OUR PASTOR 
Dear Friends, 

  Have you ever struggled with something that you knew you had 

to do, but didn’t want to?  I think we all will encounter times like this in 

our lives.  We might know in our hearts that God is calling us to do 

something, but we really don’t want to.  There can also be times in our 

lives when we know the right thing to do, but we are reluctant to do it 

because it will be hard for us.   

 There is a book in the Bible for that!  Jeremiah, a large book found 

in the Old Testament, is full of this dilemma. Jeremiah was a prophet who 

struggled with his call.  At first he argued with God because he felt he was 

too young to do this job.  But God reassured him he was not.   

 Jeremiah also did some interesting things in the book.  In Bible 

times prophets would do what was called prophetic acts.  We might 

today call them children’s sermons for adults.  A prophetic act was when 

a prophet would use an object or an event in their own life to describe 

what was going wrong.  One of Jeremiah’s prophetic acts was to remain 

single and not have children (chapter 16).  The most interesting prophetic 

act involves a loin cloth (underwear in Bible times), a river, and time. 

(Chapter 13)  I hope that my teaser peaks your curiosity about the story.  

Jeremiah does many other prophetic acts in the book, all to drive the 

message home that people have strayed from God and now are going to 

see the results of their bad behavior. 

 Jeremiah was sent to help God’s people see the error of their 

ways and turn back to following God.  And there are messages for us in 

this book today.  Especially given the world we live in today.  How often 

do we stray from God?  But this book is not meant for us to go out and 

point out the wrongs others are doing.  It is meant for us to take a hard 

look at our own lives and see the changes God is calling us to.   

 I hope you enjoy this book, and of course, if you have any 

questions, don’t hesitate to ask! 

Happy reading! 

God’s peace, 

Pastor Serena 

PS: Don’t forget Bible study returns this month on the Gospel of Mark! 

Wednesday September 2 @10am for 8 weeks (no class Sept 23) 

 
 



 
 

Traditional Worship returns to 
8:30 and 11:00 am 

 Sunday, September 13th 
 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
Annual Congregational meeting 

October 18, 2015  - Noon 
All members are encouraged to attend 

Church Council members are needed!  If you 
are interested call the Church office. 

 
 

Our Organic Community Garden is in full swing. 
If you can help with the picking of the crops please 
get a hold of Robin at 716-810-2719.  If you know of 
any one that is in need and is having a hard time 
financially to provide enough food for their 
family, please let Robin know. We are helping so far 
this year 18 families, Alden Meals on Wheels, Alden 
Food Pantry and St. Vincent de Paul soup kitchen. If you would 
want to donate to the Garden fund you can give in your weekly 
envelope and mark Community garden on the envelope. We have 
so far donated over 140lbs. of food. Hope to have this closer to 
250 lbs by the end of the season.  We would love to add at least 4 
more beds to the garden for next year.  If you would like to build 
them please let Robin know.  They must be organic so cannot be 
chemically treated lumber. 



 

 

Sunday, September 13
th  

at 9:45 am 

 
Join us for the start of Sunday school Sept 13th. 

“Growing in God’s Garden" is our theme this year and 
the students will have a great day meeting their teacher, 

making projects and serving God together.   
Parents, please fill out the registration form found in the 
newsletter and bring it with you or you may register your 

child when you arrive. 
 
Special SS day: September 27: Farmer Sunday 
(dress like a farmer and bring in Veggies/Fruit for people 
in need)  

Confirmation  
Confirmation classes will be held on Sunday mornings for 7th and 

8th graders starting September 13th.   
Parents, if you did not receive information on this class, please 

contact the church office.   
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Town Line Lutheran Church  



Town Line Lutheran 

Sunday School Registration Form 

 

Child’s Name:_________________________________________ 

Child’s age:_____Date of Birth:_______ School grade:_________ 

Name of parent (s):_____________________________________ 

Street Address:_______________________________________ 

City:_____________State:_______ Zip:_____________ 

Home Telephone: (____)______________ Preferred_____ 

Cell Phone:           (____) ______________Preferred_____ 

Home email address:______________________________ 

Siblings: __________________Grade:_____ 

              __________________Grade:_____ 

Allergies or other Medical conditions: 

____________________________________________________ 

In Case of an emergency contact:_________________________ 

Relationship to child:_______________________________ 

 

I authorize Town Line Lutheran Church to publish photographs  
taken of my child_________at church events on publicity  
materials such as Facebook.  
 
Parent signature: __________________________________ 
 

 



Harvest for the Hungry 

     It’s been a summer of warm sunshine and rain and the earth is 

yielding its bounty.  Is your garden especially bounteous this year?  

Would you be willing to share your extra produce with our hungry 

brothers and sisters at St. Vincent de Paul’s soup kitchen? 

     This September, Town Line Lutheran will hold “Harvest for the 

Hungry” to collect fresh fruits and vegetables for St. Vincent de 

Paul in Buffalo.  Please bring produce to the collection baskets at 

church on September 13th and 20th.  We also plan to wash, cut and 

freeze the harvest on Sunday, September 20th at 12:15 in the 

church kitchen.  Lunch will be provided for helpers. Everything 

collected will be taken to St. Vincent de Paul on September 26th. 

     Not a gardener?  Not a problem!  Visit your local farmers’ 

market or supermarket and support the hardworking growers while 

feeding our brothers and sisters in Christ.  And join us on 

September 20th to help prepare the harvest and enjoy lunch and 

fellowship with your fellow Town Liners.  

 

Volunteer at a Soup Kitchen!  We are looking for 8-

10 people to help us serve people in need at St. Vincent de 
Paul's soup kitchen on the last Saturday of each month from 
9:30-12:30.  Contact Edie Sims (716-207-0390) to sign up.  We 
will arrange carpooling form the church.  Thank you from your 
Servant Team.  
 

Bible Study: The Gospel of Mark Wednesdays 10am 

beginning Sept 2nd. Join us for an 8 week journey through the 
Gospel of Mark.  The class will run Sept 2 through October 28.  

(There will be no class on Wednesday 
September 23.)  
*Can't make a daytime class?  Please speak to 
Pastor Serena and if we have 4 people willing to 
come to class we will schedule an evening class.  

 
 
 
  
 
 



Nursery School Toy and Equipment Sale 
Our Nursery School toy and equipment sale has been 
going very well, but we still have many toys and books, 
including teacher instructional books, on hand. We will 
hold a 1/2 price sale on Sat. Sept. 19, 9-2 pm and Sun. 
Sept. 20, 9:30-1pm.so that church members can easily 
visit our sale area. Many thanks to all the volunteers who 
have helped with our sale and to all who have purchased 
items. Please call Lois 937-7503 if you have any 
questions.   
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 

  TOWN LINE      
   LUTHERAN  

MEMORIAL 
WALKWAY  

 
You can order  

memorial brick(s) in 
memory of your loved 

ones any time. 
 

Order forms are 
available at the Church  

              
Dedication is planned for 

Sunday, September 
13th at Noon. 

A reception will follow. 
If you would like to bring a picture of your loved ones feel 

free to do so.  We will display them that day. 
             Have Questions? Call the Church office 

 

   

 

Naomi Circle will meet September 8 at 12:30 pm.  

Come join us for Bible study and friendly 
conversations.  Bring a bag lunch. Dessert and drinks 
will be provided.   
All woman of Town Line are invited! 

 

                    
 
 
 
 
 
 



 The QUILTERS will begin our new season 

on Monday, Sept. 14.  We will then meet every 

other Monday from about 9:15 am until 1:00 pm 

(Sept. 28, Oct. 12, 26, etc.).  Bring your lunch and 

enjoy good fellowship and conversation while joining 

in a worthwhile outreach to our community.  A huge “thank you” to 

all those who have been donating sheets and material over the 

summer.  There is an ongoing need for these items during our 

season and we would very much appreciate you keeping us in mind 

when “cleaning house.”  Items may be left in the church coat room 

marked “Quilters.”   Please consider joining us as we continue 

our service to those less fortunate.  We welcome anyone (come 

when you can, leave when you must) and will be glad to show you 

how easy it really is to help.  If you have any questions, please call 

Lois Stutzman at 683-2782. 

 

Calling all Readers… You can join the 

Town Line book club at any time.  We meet the 3rd 
Monday of every month at the Church at 7 pm.  
Just read the book and join us for lively 
conversation on the book.   

 
The Town Line Book Club host their 
Second A nnual  Women's Retreat   

 Saturday September 26th  
9:00am-3:00pm .  

Murder will be in the air because  
"In Cold Blood" by Truman Capote is our book selection for the 
day. Pastor promises some surprises with the murder theme for 
her Bible study.   We will have devotions, Bible study, games, 

lunch and book discussion and more. The book discussion will be 
at 2:00 so that those who do not want to read the book can leave 
before the book review.  Plan to join us and bring a friend. You do 

not need to be a member of the book club to attend.  
Contact Jeanette Dickinson for more information    

bellgoddess_2000@yahoo.com 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:bellgoddess_2000@yahoo.com


TOWN LINE YOUTH NEWS… 
 
It’s a brand new year, can you feel the excitement? It’s time for our 
youth to begin an exciting year of service, worship participation, 
fellowship and growing in our faith! We have a brand new parent’s 
board to help with planning and brainstorming so we are ready to 
jump into a new year! 
 

Town Line Youth group is for kids grades 6-12. If you are 
interested in joining us please speak with Kate or check out the 
Youth bulletin board in the Gathering space or be sure to read 
your newsletter or bulletin.  
 

Our first event of the year is our Fairy Tale Theater. It’s 
a silly take-off on your traditional fairy tale. No one is 
killed & everyone is invited back at the end! This year 
our fairy Tale will be “Beauty & the Beast.”  
Our meeting to select parts will be Sunday September 

13th @ noon.  
 

Rehearsals will begin on Sept 20th @ noon -2:30 with 
lunch  provided, followed by a parent’s meeting with 
our first read through and improvisations for fairy 
tale.  

 
Our Youth will be leading worship for Youth Sunday, Sept. 27th. 

Our youth who went to the National Youth 
Gathering will be presenting the sermon 
about their experiences in Detroit. On 
Sat.Sept 26th 5:00-7:30 we will practice for 
Youth Sunday, play games, grab a snack 
and get to know one another a little better.  

 
Any questions please call me. Kate Snyder 668-5610 

 
 
  



MUSIC NOTESé 

Our choirs need additional volunteers this year. Lutheran worship is 

built on a sung liturgy and we need joyful participants willing to 

ÓÅÒÖÅȦ )ÔȭÓ ÏÎÌÙ one rehearsal a week and what you receive back is 

priceless! You get a chance to serve, learn musical skills, have fun, 

create lasting friendships and share the glory of God in music.  

We have something for everyone! 

Chancel Choir: high school-adults  
Rehearsals Wednesdays @ 7:30 pm-begins Sept 16th 
        
 
 

Bell Choir: 7th grade- adults 
Rehearsals the 1st & 3rd Wednesday of each month begins 
Sept 16th         
 

 
Creation Youth Choir: grades 3-12 
Rehearsals Sundays @ noon for grades Begins 
Sept 20th 

 

Check out the health benefits in joining a choir on the music 
ÂÕÌÌÅÔÉÎ ÂÏÁÒÄȢ 9ÏÕȭÌÌ ÂÅ ÁÍÁÚÅÄ ÁÎÄ ÙÏÕ ÄÉÄÎȭÔ even have to climb on 
a treadmill!  
 
 
 
 
 
 



Town Line Lutheran Memorials 
To the Memorial Fund in memory of Mark Luderman by                      
Barb Sims                               Carol Battista                               
Bank of Holland                      Lillian, Harold and Gerry Bowen  
Gerald and Naomi Aldinger    Clayton Bailey                              
Robert and Eileen Ulbrich       Mary Rogers and family          
Elli DeFilippo                           David and Maria Veros                 
Bob and Beth Brinson             Paul and Diane Luderman 
Paul and Beth Ribbeck           Catherine Cyrulik 
 
To the Memorial Fund in memory of Lorin Luderman, the Behn 
family and John Wild by Paul and Diane Luderman      
 
To the Memorial General Fund in memory of Rev. Fredrick Plenz 
by Wesley and Sylvia Plenz. 

 

 

        Starting on August 30 at 6 pm  
                   Town Line Lutheran 
    Preview class Sunday, August 23 at 6 pm 
Here is the link to sign up. 
http://www.daveramsey.com/fpu/locations/org/48010/class/254362/atid/lmi 
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.daveramsey.com/fpu/locations/org/48010/class/254362/atid/lmi


 

The Town Line Lutheran Newsletter 
In order to help us cut costs and also waste less of our world's 
precious resources, we will not be mailing the newsletter to your 
door. Here are your choices on how you can get your newsletter: 

1. Email: drop an email to Diane at the office to receive your 
newsletter electronically. The church email is 
townlinetllc@aol.com. 

2. Pick up paper copy at church: Paper copies of the 
newsletter will be available for you to take home the last 
Sunday of every month.  

3. Download from the church website:    
www.townlinelutheran.com 

4.  If none of the above work we can mail it to your home 

If you wish to advertise in the newsletter, please drop off or 
email your articles by the 15th of any given month. 
 

 

 

If you have a change 
of address or phone 
number, please 
email the Church 
and let us know 
 

 
Email addresses are needed:  If you would like to have your 
 email added so we can contact you in this way, please email  
the Church: Townlinetllc@aol.com.   
 

Check out our website at 
www.Townlinelutheran.com   
 

We are also on Facebook,  
so friend us! 
 
 
 

 
 

mailto:townlinetllc@aol.com
http://www.townlinelutheran.com/
mailto:Townlinetllc@aol.com
http://www.townlinelutheran.com/


How can you help others or get help? 
    Here are a few local agencies 
 
Alden Pantry collection 
You can bring items for the Alden Food pantry to church any Sunday.  
There is a blue box located in the Coat room.   
 

Alden Meals on Wheels is in need of volunteers.   
Call 937-7105 for more information 
 

Hearts and Hands “Faith in Action”  
A Neighbor helping neighbor” volunteer program 
Call: 542-2226   www.heartsandhandsfia.org 
 

Ronald McDonald House Charities 
Become a friend of Ronald: Find us on Facebook.   
 

Suicide Bereavement support 
For immediate help/support call 24 hours a day: 
(585)202-2783      Erie County Crisis Services 
                                      (716)834-3131 
 

Lutheran Charities 
www.wnylutherancharities.org 
716-632-2623 
 

Alzheimer’s Association of WNY 
24/7 Helpline  1-800-272-3900 
Program.wny@alz.org 
2805 Wehrle Dr  Suite 6   Williamsville, NY 14221 
 

Hospice Buffalo 
225 Como Park   Cheektowaga, NY  14227  716-686-1900 
Essential Care for Children, a program of Home Care Buffalo 
225 Como Park Boulevard Cheektowaga, NY 142270-1480 
 (716) 686-8006 
Caring Hearts Perinatal Program 
150 Bennett Road Cheektowaga, NY 14227 
(716) 359-8056 
Life Transitions Center, Inc. 
The Mary & Ralph C. Wilson Counseling Center 
150 Bennett Road Cheektowaga, NY 14221-1480 
Phone: (716) 836-6460 
Caring Hearts Home Care 
892 Main Street Buffalo, NY 14202  (716) 686-8300 
 
 

 

 

 

http://www.heartsandhandsfia.org/
http://www.wnylutherancharities.org/
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Worship Assistants for September  
 

Ushers 
Early  (8:30 am)                     Late (11 am)  
John Wild                               David Reiner 
Rick Krueger                          Ronald Ball 
Robin Gilbert                          Harry Mandris 
Thomas Hofmeier                   
Edie SIms 
 

Acolytes 
         8:30 am                   10:00 am 
6       Victoria Wild                Taylor Tyburski 
         Riley Streit                  Jon Mollenkopf-Grill 
                                             11:00 am 
13     Chris Klein                   Ali Reiner 
         Josie Wild                    Haley Tyburski 
20     Adam Dulski                Justin Mason 
         MacKenzie Mertz         Marcus Appleby 
28     Samantha Wild            Becky Kron 
         Josie Wild                    Matilynn Schmidt 
 

Communion Set–up 
6      John Wild                           8:30 am   
13    Tricia Phillips                    11:00 am 
20    Ann Stanek                        8:30 am   
27    Charlie Turner                  11:00 am    
 

Altar Flower Delivery 
6    Ellie Donnelly                   
13  Annette Fischer 
20  Lorraine Zink 
27  Diane Lechowicz  
 

. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED 
for all the above Ministries! 
Call the Church office if you 
would like to help at the church 
in any of these or our many 

other ministries 



Church Council 2014-2015 
President                          John Wild                     716-937-8894 
Vice President                  Mark Casell                  716-983-2468    
Secretary                          Elli DeFilippo                716-937-7953 
Treasurer                          Patty Zehler                 716-684-5535 
Financial Secretary           Michael Dewitt             716-937-3453 
Benevolence Treasurer    Barbara Sims               716-683-3134 
Trustees:                          Robin Gilbert                716-810-2719 
                                         Rick Krueger                716-937-9533 
                                         Craig Sims                   716-491-1911 
Deacons:                          Harry Mandris              716-937-0322 
                                         Janet Klein                   716-870-5109 
Member                           Jamie Klein 
 

Church Staff Information      
Ministers: All the People of God in this place 
Pastor:  The Rev. Serena Mollenkopf-Grill   
Cell: 716-510-2939   Email: pastorserena@gmail.com 
Pastor Emeritus:  The Rev. Merlin H. Knauff (retired) 
Church Council President: John Wild Phone:  937-8894 
Visitation Pastor: The Rev. Charles Biegner Jr.  
Secretary:               Diane Casell   Office: 684-1467 
Sexton:                   Ann Stanek 
Music Director:      Kate Snyder: 668-5610 

 

Church Office Days 
Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday 

If you need assistance outside of these office days, 
Call Diane 716-713-3149 or Pastor Serena 716-510-2939 

Thanks for your cooperation. 
 

Facts and Figures 
 
Sunday                     Attendance           Offerings 
August 2                       123                      $7,112 
August 9                       133                      $4,050 
August 16                     108                      $4,371 
                                              Needed Weekly $4,523 

 

Church council members are needed.   Please consider 

joining our Church council this October. Be a part of making future 
decisions at Town Line.  If interested or have any questions, 
please call the Church office or John Wild, Council president. 
Thanks.  
 

 



September Wedding Anniversaries  
September 1     58 years   Kate and Merlin Knauff 
September 4     34 years   Cheryl and Steven Fallon 
September 4     33 years   Patricia and Harold Gardner 
September 5     56 years   Eileen and Robert Ulbrich 
September 7     58 years   Diana and Ronald Huber 
September 10   66 years   Joan and Howard Randall 
September 10   66 years   Maryjane and Edward Heinrich 
September 12   56 years   Thelma and Bill Dabb 
September 15   36 years   Rebecca and Jeffrey Myers 
September 23   20 years   Jodi and Jeff Rospierski 
September 25   61 years   Shirley and Harold Huehn 
September 28   36 years   Patti and Clifford Nowicki 
September 30   37 years   Pat and Robert Overhoff 
Did we miss your special Anniversary (10, 20, 25 and  
over 30 years)   If so, please let us know at the Church office. 

 
Baptisms 
August 2, 2015  Titus Benjamin, son of Lee and Sarah Tracy 
August 9, 2015  Rylee Navaeh, son of   
                          Michael Krampen and Kayla Kelley 
 

Weddings 
July 18, 2015        Curtis Luderman and Melissa Mercury 
August 1, 2015     Meta Mandris and Ryan Manchester 
August 15, 2015   Pamela Preusch and Richard Pawson 
 

Death 
Called to the Church Triumphant on June 26, 2015 was our 
member, Mark Luderman. A Funeral service was held on  
July 1 at Town Line Lutheran.   Our sincere sympathy is  
extended to his family and friends. 
 
In Sympathy    
Our sincere sympathy is extended to Elaine Grant and family at the 
death of Dawn Dayton on July 27, 2015. 
Our sincere sympathy is extended to the family and friends of Mark 
Sundstrom who died on July 28, 2015. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



September Birthdays   
1 Althea Green   
1 Joseph Lafornara   
2 Thomas Armitage   
2 Ryan Enser   
2 Deborah Hamm   
2 Justine Fritz   
2 Samantha Lewczyk   
2 Steven Randall  
2 Donna Stutzman  
2 Malia Wild   
3 Tom Dickinson  
5 Raymond Abell  
5 Lynn Czajka   
5 Matthew Hamm  
5 Steven Holcomb  
5 Ronald Kidder   
7 Justen Phillips   
8 Rick Krueger   
9 Evelyn Kauderer   
9 Jacob Muench   
9 Paul Wild   
10 Mark Czajka   
10 Larry Luderman   
10 Cynthia Menzies   
11 Zachary Heberlein   
11 Damian Smith   
12 Erin Bliemeister  
12 Eric Guidie   
12 Kathi Jegierski   
12 Mackenzie Mertz   
12 Luciano Muscoreil   
13 Eric Wilckens   
14 James J Macken   
14 Deborah Peebles   
14 Samantha Peters   
16 Randy Stanek   
16 John Stutzman   
18 Betty Frey   
 

 
 
18 Harry Mandris   
18 Carole Noel   
18 Carol Pache   
18 Mike Thore   
19 Nicholas Kron   
19 Ryan Lee   
19 Herbert Schmidt IV  
20 Rachel Johnson   
20 Brian Kendall   
20 Ryan Kratzke   
20 Jodi Rospierski   
21 Meghan Seitz   
22 Penny Butlak   
22 Tammi Kron   
23 Dawn Guidie   
23 Ian Johnson   
23 Alexander Muench   
25 Jacob Klimczak   
25 Nick Preusch   
25 Benjamin Reiner   
26 Craig Sims   
26 John Smith   
26 Patricia Zehler   
27 Courtney Angielczyk  
27 Sarah Cantie   
27 Rebecca Cooper   
27 Charles Turner   
28 Wes Piasecki   
28 Deborah Schall   
28 Cheryl Schreiner   
30 Lillian Skubis   
30 Olivia Casell 
30 Bonnie Aston   
30 Michelle Hill   
30 Nathan Johnson   
30 Kelly Sweeney   
Did we miss your birthday?  
If so, please contact the  
Church office, 684-1467. 

 

 

 



TOWN LINE LUTHERAN CHURCH 
1159 Town Line Road 
Alden,  New York   14004-9590 
A member of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 
          ELCA.org   Living in God’s Amazing Grace 
 

Church office:   716-684-1467  
Church Fax:      716-683-1664  
Pastor:  The Rev. Serena Mollenkopf-Grill   
Cell: 716-510-2939   Email: pastorserena@gmail.com 
Pastor Emeritus:  The Rev. Merlin H. Knauff (retired) 
Church Email - Townlinetllc@aol.com 
Church Website: www.Townlinelutheran.com 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Townlinetllc@aol.com


 

 

 

 

 


